
May 10, 2011 Regular Meeting 

Regular Meeting of Garfield Town Board 
Tuesday, May 10, 2011 – 5:30 p.m. 
Garfield Town Hall  
 
The regular meeting of the town board of the Town of Garfield was called to 
order by Chairman Steve Dickinsen, at 5:40 p.m. on Tuesday, May 10, 2011. 
Full board present. Meeting notice verified.  
 
Ardy Robertson read the minutes of the April 12, 2011 annual and regular 
meetings. Motion by Lamoine Hanson, seconded by Bob Rindahl, to approve 
minutes as read. Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s report of income and expenses for April, 2011 was read by Lori 
Prudlick. Motion to approve treasurer’s report made by Hanson, seconded by 
Rindahl. Motion carried. 
 
Reconciliation Report: Motion to approve reconciliation report made by 
Hanson, seconded by Rindahl. Motion carried. 
 
Bills were presented for payment. Motion by Hanson, seconded by Rindahl, 
to approve payment of bills. Motion carried. 
 
Steve Walker from Cedar Corporation in Menomonie was present to discuss 
road projects in the township. Some road projects coming up are WISLR 
pavement inventory, culvert inventory, sign inventory which Hanson has 
been working on. We also have to report on our sign reflectivity. 
 
Signs have been ordered for Kay Road, Ridge Road, and Whitetail Road to 
replace missing signs, and also two for Requa Road where they have faded 
beyond being able to read. Clerk also ordered vinyl letters to make Brook 
Trout Lane and Rainbow Trout Lane into Trails. The vinyl will replace LN with 
TR, so we do not have to order new signs. 
 
County POWTS is offering a Clean Sweep to area businesses. This will be 
posted at the Recycling Center.  
 
Letter from John Ross, Emergency Government Coordinator, on Hazards 
Mitigation Plan. He needs a statement of intent from our township in order to 
update our plan. Motion to provide such letter made by Hanson, seconded by 
Rindahl. Motion carried. Clerk to send in to John Ross at Jackson County. 
 



Letter from the State Dept. of Commerce regarding changes in the building 
inspection program. 
 
Dickinsen is applying to Jackson County for an emergency 50% matching 
funds grant for a large culvert on East Hillcrest Road, and the board and 
clerk signed the application. Clerk will send in the application to the Jackson 
County Highway Dept. Motion to approve the emergency petition bridge aid 
request for $7,000 for East Hillcrest Road made by Hanson, seconded by 
Rindahl. Motion carried.  
 
Correspondence: Letter from Attorney Skolos regarding the Carl Peterson 
land sale.  
 
Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 14, at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by Hanson, seconded by Rindahl. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Ardy Robertson, Clerk 

 



 


